
Holyhead Town Council 

Finance and General Purposes Committee Meeting held 5th December 2022 at 

6.00PM 

 

Councillors Present: 

 Cllr Adrienne Edwards (Mayor), Cllr John Chorlton, Cllr Trefor Lloyd Hughes, Cllr Iris 

Thomas, Cllr Glyn Haynes, Cllr Cadi Evanson, Cllr Richard Parry. 

In Attendance:  

Robert Henderson (Town Clerk), Alex Williams (Clerk Typist)  

1. Apologies of absence were received from Cllr Alan Williams, Cllr Vaughan 

Williams, Cllr Henry Klijn, Cllr Alia Lewis and Cllr Howard Browes, Cllr Beryl Warner. 

2. No Declaration of interest was made by any Councillor during the 

meeting.  

3. The minutes of the previous meetings Held at the Holyhead Town Council 

meetings in the chamber on the 26th of September, 3rd of October and 2nd November 

2022 were first seconded and approved by the Council. Minutes from the 26th 

September 2022 will be amended with the date the meeting was held. 

MinuteNo.5511/2022 

5. It was resolved, proposed and seconded that all Receipts and Payments be 
approved from the 1st of October 2022 to the 31st October 2022. MinuteNo.5512/2022 

 
6. REVERT TO FULL COUNCIL 
 
It was proposed, first and seconded that the FGP Committee meeting would be 
reverted to full council. Minute No.5513/2022 
 
7. Notice of Motion from Cllr Richard Parry 
 
“That Holyhead Town Council discusses the desirability of a one-way system to 
improve traffic flow and provide additional om street parking for residents of the 
area”  
 
 
Cllr Parry explained the ongoing issue which has previously been reported to the Isle 
of Anglesey County council regarding traffic flow and systems from Mount Pleasant 
through to Longford Road Holyhead. This issue has been taken to the Isle of County 
Council in previous years but there has not yet been a successful outcome.  
 
 Page minute. 975/2022 
 



By now councillors are concerned that there could potentially be an accident on the 
roads during peak hours of the day.   
 
Discussions took place regarding the types of systems and traffic routes which could 
be taken, and the final decision made by full council was to invite Alun Roberts, 
Head of Highways from the Isle of Anglesey County Council to the next meeting to 
get a clear overview of what can be done in regards to the situation. 
MinuteNo.5513/2022 
 

8.REVERT BACK TO F&GP 

 

It was proposed, first and seconded that the Full council return to Finance and 

General purposes committee for the meeting to be concluded. Minute No.5514/2022  

 

Meeting concluded at 6.30PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Page minute no. 974/2022 


